
Above: On left: Danny going through a discovery Bible study.  
On right: Jeremy, no religious background hearing the Gospel for the first time! 

 
“I have no religious background and I’m not interested.” That was the first conversation.  
 
This first guy was an atheist and polite but very uninterested. In the second conversation the guy had grown up 
without religion in his life but was interested in hearing about Jesus. And in the third conversation the girl was a 
solid Christian who was trying to live her life for the Lord despite having made some decisions that came with 
very difficult consequences.  
 
This is a snapshot of what we are seeing on campus. There is a broad diversity of belief. The encouraging part is 
that those with faith in Jesus seem to be wanting to live it out. Those without faith, even though they have gone to 
church, no longer pretend to be either culturally Christian or culturally religious. Often, however, there are very 
good conversations with these students leading to sharing the Gospel!  
 
This semester has been full of prayer walks and talking with students about Jesus. We’ve gotten to partner, to 

varying degrees, in these walks and talks with both the Navigators and Intervarsity 
which has been fun. We’ve been praying for openings with sports teams and the 
good news is that we have some traction with athletes for next semester. Thanks 
so much for praying with us! We end the semester with excitement for the future!  
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Notes from Dan and DeAnn 

Another opportunity for international missions! 

 It looks like Spanish speaking countries are calling our name again! We’ve been in 
contact with the international chaplaincy branch of AIA. Would you pray about the 
opportunity to coach, train and minister alongside chaplains internationally? Because of 
our experience, it seems like a great fit. It would mean some virtual coaching of 
chaplains in different Spanish speaking countries and some missions trips throughout the 
year. We would continue to minister locally here in San Antonio while taking on this 
additional role. Many details still need to be worked out. Would you pray for this and, if 
we do it, that we’d see lots of fruit for the kingdom? Thanks so much!  

Partnership, Prayer Walks, and Presenting the Gospel 

On campus partnering some IV staff 
sharing with students. 


